Short chronology of events:

The prosecution of “GOLOS” Coordinator in Samara Lyudmila Kuzmina started on the 10th of May, after the interview broadcasted by “Ekho Moskvy”, in which she noted that lawfulness of law enforcing authorities’ activities regarding Samara “Marsh nesoglasnyh” organizers and participants is doubtful. Shortly afterwards, “GOLOS” Samara office and offices of organizations locate next door have been searched by UBOP (Department Against Organized Crime), which confiscated several computers that belonged neither to GOLOS nor to Lyudmila Kuzmina personally and sealed up the premises. After a few weeks Ms. Kuzmina has been invited for interrogation and notified that illegal software has been found on the computers confiscated earlier. 

As a consequence, a criminal case has been opened and at first Lyudmila Kuzmina was treated as a witness. Nevertheless, gradually she had been transferred to the role of suspect and later became accused of using illegal software. It must be noted, that after the original two-hour interview with UBOP representatives, it became apparent that they have been mostly interested in Lyudmila Kuzmina’s “political surrounding” rather than in the use of illegal software… Currently Lyudmila Kuzmina is not allowed to leave Samara. 

After UBOP “GOLOS” office in Samara has been visited by the representatives of Rosregistratsiya (Russian State Registration Service). In September GOLOS organizations in Samara (Inter-Regional Foundation and regional office) have been notified that Rosregistratsiya intends to carry out inspection of all major legal documents. As the result of the inspection, the activity of Foundation “GOLOS-Volga” (coordinating election monitoring in Volgograd, Nizhniy Novgorod, Cheboksary and other cities) has been suspended for six months (until the end on the elections). 

Ms. Kuzmina’s lawyer (member of Agora Association Ramil Galliyev) believes that the criminal investigation against his client is strongly connected with her work as human rights activist. He says, “According to the new NGO law, persons which have been previously convicted cannot lead an NGO. Thus, the goal is to prevent Lyudmila Kuzmina from coordinating “GOLOS” activity in the region for the whole period of federal electoral campaigns.”

